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Benzie Watersheds Coalition

Meeting Notes, 4/4/12, Benzie Community Resource Center
In Attendance:  (13 persons) Mike Jones (Benzie Conservation District), Judy Baker (Pearl Lake Property Owner’s Association), Garrett Coggon and Dan Busby (GTCD, MAEAP), Mary Reed (Portage Lake Watershed Forever), Ed Hoogterp (Crystal Lake & Watershed Association), Jim Ryan (Lower Herring Lake Association/Herring Lakes Watershed Steering Committee), Bill Henning and Dave Long (Herring Lakes Watershed Steering Committee/Upper Herring Lake Association), Mel Keranen (Long Lake Steering Committee-Benzie), Suz McLaughlin (Friends of Betsie Bay/Benzie Community Water Council), Ronnie Brown (Little Platte Lake Association), Janie Graham (Pearl Lake Estates)
Mike welcomed all attendees and opened the meeting at 3:10 pm.  All those in attendance introduced themselves to the group.  
Topics:

1. Water Quality Monitoring:  
a) CLMP Spring Phosphorus, April 12-16:  Upper Herring Lake, Crystal Lake, and Lake Ann are signed up for the CLMP spring phosphorus and secchi disk monitoring and will be taking samples between April 12 and 16.  The frozen phosphorus samples will be run to the Cadillac DEQ office on Tuesday, April 17.  Mike will coordinate with other area associations to share duties for running samples to Cadillac.  Dave Long will need the Secchi disk from the District on April 12.  
b) Other Monitoring Efforts:  Herring Lakes will conduct their watershed-wide spring monitoring on Thursday, May 17 and run the samples directly to the GVSU lab in Muskegon.  Upper Herring will also do a Hydrolab profile on that day.  Portage Lake has a lake manager contracted to conduct their water quality monitoring.  Crystal Lake has contracted the Conservation District to do its routine water monitoring including spring and summer phosphorus, secchi disk, hydrolab profiles, and chlorophyll-a.  They may also do GPS mapping of Eurasian Water-milfoil infestations.  Long Lake will discuss doing some water monitoring for the first time this summer-potentially phosphorus, secchi disk, and a couple hydrolab profiles.  
c) Hydrolab Profiles:  Any groups interested in doing hydrolab profiles on their lake this summer should contact Mike at the Conservation District to schedule dates.  There is a fee of $25 per use to cover calibration supplies and maintenance.  The following groups are using the sonde so far.  Upper Herring Lake – May 17, June 28, August 9, September TBD
Crystal Lake:  April 13, and once per month May-November

Lower Herring:  Is interested but has not scheduled dates yet.  

Pearl Lake:  Is interested but has not scheduled dates yet.  

d) Hydrolab Calibration and Use SOP’s:  Mike Jones, Dave Long, Stacy Daniels, and Bill Henning will meet to determine SOP’s for using and calibrating the Hydrolab.  Mike will set up a manual that will be part of the Hydrolab kit.  

2. Events/Education:
a. Benzie County Water Festival:  Suz passed around the schedule of events for this year’s Water Festival, which will be on Saturday, April 14 at the Frankfort High School.  They still have exhibit space if any other groups are interested in setting up a table.  Mike and Dan will work on getting some handouts from the Watershed Center for the watershed panel. 
b. Waters of Benzie Educational Tour Series:  The dates for the tours are:  April 13(Lower Betsie River), May 12(Upper Herring Lake), June 8(Railroad Point Crystal Lake), July 14(Pearl Lake), August 18(Betsie Bay), September 15(Lower Platte River).  Listings for the tours are available on the District website-www.benziecd.org.  Judy Baker and Janie Graham from Pearl Lake volunteered to be part of the Pearl Lake tour.    
c. Betsie River Clean-up:  The clean-up is still scheduled for Saturday, June 9.  There will be a pancake breakfast at 8:30 am before the clean-up at the Benzonia Congregational Church.  We need volunteers to help with the canoe crews, shuttling, the bank crew, and cooking breakfast.  Dan Busby committed to participate, and others suggested putting out a video of the garbage problem prior to the clean-up.  
d. Natural Shoreline Workshops:  These will be on June 16 and August 24 at the Benzonia Congregational Church.  Please get the word out to your members about the workshops.  There are three seawall removal/buffer strip projects currently in the works as a result of last year’s workshops.  It was suggested to invite some municipal officials to participate in the workshops.  
e. Conservation District Website:  A lot of new content has been added to the District website, especially current events and the events calendar for this coming summer.  The page for the Watersheds Coalition has not been worked on, however.  The District would like to solicit volunteers with experience on website development to assist with this effort.  
f. Plant Heritage Week:  Events for PHW will run from May 5-13.  The full schedule of events can be viewed at http://natureiscalling.org/invasive/plant-heritage-week/.  There are 7 events planned for Benzie County along with the keynote events.  
3. Projects:  
a. Stewardship Checklists:  Because of the large list of things to do at the District, this seems to get pushed to the back burner.  We are looking into getting some volunteers to help with this project.  If anyone is interested, please contact the CD office.
b. MiCorps VSMP Grant:  This grant application was submitted in March, and we are awaiting notice of whether we will be funded.  We should know some time in May.  
4. Outreach/Education:  
a. BCD Website Development:  Mike has done some limited work developing information pages for Coalition member groups, but nothing has been posted to the website yet.  Note:  Since the meeting, Mike took and on-line training course for using WordPress, the program that supports the CD website.  He’s been adding posts and learning more about changing the site.  Coalition information should be added within 1-2 months.  
b. Shoreline Workshops:  The Conservation District hosted one Natural Shoreline Workshop at the end of last summer, and plans on offering two more this coming summer.  The dates are Saturday, June 16 and Friday, August 24.  Both events will be held at the Benzonia First Congregational Church.  
c. Waters of Benzie Educational Tour Series:  Mike and Tad handed out information sheets on the educational tour series that the Conservation District will be offering this coming summer.  Dates and other details of the tours are subject to change as the activities are planned.  Any groups or individuals that would like to participate in any way are welcome to inquire with the District staff.  The first tour will be on the Lower Betsie River the Friday before the Water Festival on April 13.  The tours will be promoted via the District’s website and facebook pages, posters, and announcements in the Benzie Record Patriot, Traverse City Record Eagle, Northern Express, Grand Traverse Insider, and the Benzie Chamber of Commerce.  
5. Invasive Species:  Mike asked the group about plans for next season to treat phragmites and other invasives in the area.  Suz gave the update on the phragmites in Betsie Bay, saying that Friends of Betsie Bay would be looking to private donors and some landowners to do a second treatment on the bay this year.  The DNR applied for funds to treat the Betsie River State Game area, which is upstream of the bay, and was not able to get funding.  Lower Herring plans on treating phragmites again as needed.  Mike also mentioned that the Grand Traverse Invasive Species Network has funding to treat Japanese and giant knotweed infestations in Benzie County.  If anyone knows of any infestations, please report them to the Conservation District so they can be mapped and treated.  This plant is extremely aggressive, and can crack pavement and foundations when it occurs near buildings.  
6. Other Business:  
a. Rotary Charities Capacity Building Grant for BCD:  Tad talked to the group about the grant recently submitted to Rotary Charities.  If funded, the grant will be used to evaluate and improve the Conservation District staff, board, programming, and operations.  Note:  After the meeting, it was learned that the District was awarded part of the grant it applied for.  The opportunity will be available in the second or third quarter of the year to apply for the remainder of the funding.  
b. It was mentioned that in the absence of a coordinator for the Northwest Michigan CWMA, Mike will be working one day a week on grant writing for that organization.  Tad also added that the Conservation District will be having an open house on May 31 for the public at the District office.  
c. Patty O’Donnell from the Northwest Michigan Council of Governments talked briefly about a grant they received from the DEQ Coastal Management Program for environmental stewardship in coastal communities.  The two Benzie County communities affected by this grant are the City of Frankfort and the Village of Elberta.  
d. Jerry Heiman told the group about the annual meeting of Northern Michigan Watershed Volunteer Partners in Grayling on Thursday, April 12.  Mike then mentioned that the Michigan Watershed Summit hosted by the Michigan Water Environment Association will be in East Lansing on Wednesday, March 28.  Information about these meetings has been sent out to Coalition members since the meeting.   Dave Long and Bill Henning from Upper Herring Lake attended this summit last year.  
Next Meeting:  Next meeting of the Coalition is set for Wednesday, April 4, 2012 from 3-5 pm at the Benzonia Township Hall.  The meeting was adjourned at 5:05 pm. 
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